
SureGuard® Correctional Safety
Restraint Chair

Warning - Use of the SureGuard® Correctional Safety Restraint Chair without first
reading and thoroughly understanding the instructions could cause injury or death.

Please be aware that the SoftGuard® and SureGuard® Safety Restraint Chairs are
designed for maximum protection and safety when all available restraints are used. The
operator's decision to use less than every available restraint strap may increase the risk of
personal injury to the restrained individual.

The SureGuard® Correctional Safety Restraint Chair is intended to help control combative,
self destructive, or potentially violent detainees. If used properly it can reduce the risk of
physical harm to both the detainee and correctional staff. Violent behavior may mask
dangerous medical conditions therefore detainees must be monitored for and provided with
medical treatment if needed. Detainees should not be left in the SureGuard®
Correctional Safety Restraint Chair for more than two hours. This time limit was
established to allow for the detainee to calm down, and if needed it allows for the
correctional staff to seek medical or psychological help for the detainee. This two hour time
limit may be extended, but only under medical supervision (Doctor/Nurse). This extended
time period must not exceed eight hours and range of motion exercises must be performed
regularly. Therefore we do not recommend anyone be left in the SureGuard® Correctional
Safety Restraint Chair for more than ten hours total.

No belt or strap should be tight enough to restrict any blood flow. Handcuffs and leg
irons must be removed as soon as possible to prevent injury. The SureGuard® Correctional
Safety Restraint Chair must always be used in the upright position.

The SureGuard® Correctional Safety Restraint Chair should never be used as a means of
punishment.

Safety Restraint Chair Inc.
PO Box 540653 Omaha, NE, 68154



Phone: (712) 263-5291
info@restraintchair.com

mailto:info@restraintchair.com





















